
Report of the Lyttelton/Mt Herbert Community Board to the Council meeting of 5 April 2007 

9. BOARD MEMBERS’ INFORMATION EXCHANGE 
 
 Members commented on the following matters: 
 

• Rapaki - waste and litter issues – Members were encouraged to make use of the Council’s 
request for service system in reporting such matters. 

• Maori Garden Track – Staff undertook to check and advise on the contract maintenance 
arrangements including details of the former Banks Peninsula District Council’s consideration of 
forming a new track. 

• Sandy Bay Resanding – Some concern was expressed about the lack of progress in reporting. 
Staff advised that a report to the Board was expected in the near future. 

• Governors Bay Mountain Bike Facilities – An update on this proposal was requested from staff. 
• Local Reserves – Updates were provided on a recent Governors Bay foreshore meeting, 

plantings at Reserve 68 and a member’s involvement in native wood pigeon counts. 
• Cressy House – A new trust deed had recently been completed which no longer required the 

appointment of a Council/Board representative.. 
• Harbour Basin Area re planning issues – Staff were continuing to address queries and responding 

as required. 
• Rapaki Wharenui – The new carvings were stunning. 
• Board’s Reserves Fund – It was confirmed that both the Peninsula Boards have a discretionary 

budget of $20,000 per annum to expend. 
• Diamond Harbour Medical Centre – The business was for sale and a community trust is to be 

formed to administer the practice albeit at a reduced level of service. 
• Lyttelton Wastewater Working Party – Report given of recent meeting. 
• Road Reserves at Charteris Bay/Diamond Harbour – Staff undertook to ascertain and advise on 

the maintenance arrangements for the road reserve linkages. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


